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1. Background
This financial policy document should be read in conjunction with the Constitution and the Church Handbook for The New Life Church, Woking CIO.  
All financial dealings are to be in accordance with the purposes and the conditions of The New Life Church, Woking as a Charitable Incorporated Organisation (Registered Number: 1177764) (“NLC”).
As a Church we believe in the Biblical principle of generous and sacrificial giving, as modelled and taught by Jesus.  We believe in the good stewardship of all our resources, including finances, but recognise that this is ultimately an issue for an individual’s discipleship journey.  As a church we are not prescriptive or intrusive about levels of giving.

This document seeks to provide clear guidelines for the general financial transactions at NLC and supersedes any previous financial policies. 
2. The Budget
An annual budget is brought to a Church Members’ Meeting in January of each year for formal adoption for the following financial year (April to March).  This follows a process of consultation and prayer where departments are asked to submit requests for funding, and the Church leaders give direction on any forthcoming financial changes (such as staff appointments, additional resources required, etc).  Prior to the Church Members’ Meeting in January, the proposed budget will have been agreed by Executive, Elders and Trustees.

The process of budget formation is a combination of prudent, financial awareness alongside a confident trust in a God who provides.  Rather than begin with the question, “What can we afford to do?” we start from the premise, “What does God want us to do?”

The Budget will set out the general expectations in terms of income and expenditure.  It has been common in recent years for our projected expenditure to exceed the estimated income.  The difference between the two is our “Faith Target”.  

As a Charitable Organisation, we are required to be accountable not only to our local Church Members, but also to the Charities Commission.  This requires that we maintain a certain level of funding in “reserves”, and it is advisable for the sum to remain between 3 to 6 months of the annual budgeted running costs.

3. Giving

As a Church we encourage generous and sacrificial giving.  We encourage as many as possible to give to the Church through regular payments by Standing Order from their bank accounts.  This provides us with a regular income that enables us to plan ahead.  We also have a cash offering at our weekly Sunday morning services.

In addition to our General Fund, we also have a Building Fund, a Missions Fund, a Fellowship Fund, a Food Bank Fund and other restricted funds.
We encourage those who are taxpayers to Gift Aid their gifts – both regular and one-off gifts – so that the Church can take advantage of the Government’s Gift Aid Scheme.

While we seek to budget for foreseeable costs, and carry a small contingency for the unforeseen, there will be times when circumstances dictate that we make a special appeal for financial gifts.  This may be as a result of a national or international disaster, a specific mission opportunity that we wish to support, or a particular financial need being experienced by one of our mission partners or Church family members.  In these circumstances, we make it clear that giving is voluntary and is done so without any pressure to give. 

4. Missions

It is the policy of NLC to support Christian missions financially and to allocate approximately 25% of its annual budget to this.  The Church has a Missions Management Team that seeks to oversee the Mission support and budgets.  The Team focuses on two broad areas for mission support:
External Mission Ministries. These are Mission organisations from which NLC receives no benefit whether in terms of financial or numerical growth.  These would include our ongoing commitment to support Christian Ministries overseas (eg Israel), as well as UK and Woking based Missions we feel called to support.
Internal Mission Ministries. Individuals, couples or groups from within NLC may feel called to long or short-term mission opportunities.  Following discussion with the Elders, it may be possible to support these mission opportunities.  For short-term opportunities, it may be appropriate to offer a gift towards the cost of the trip.  For longer term mission opportunities, discussions will need to be had with the individuals and the sending organisation to determine the financial need.  

When discussing medium or long-term mission support, there are three general criteria that need to be held in view: 
1.  NLC will pay a proportion of the annual costs, not the full amount required.  This will generally not exceed 33% of the required income.  This will encourage a wider financial base for mission support so that people are not wholly dependant upon one source of income.  
2.  We will establish a review period so that NLC is not locked into indefinite support should circumstances or vision change.

3. We will support missionaries for up to 12 months when they return from an overseas situation.  This is to enable them to relocate back to the UK in terms of fares, housing, work, and general living costs.  If this additional support is unnecessary (for all or part of the 12 months), any surplus would be channelled back to the Missions Budget.   Decisions about this will be done in consultation with the individuals concerned, and our motive in this is to be generous at a time of change and potential insecurity. 
We encourage each group or individual involved in mission to have a Support Group that will show prayerful and practical concern and support to the individuals, and report back to the Church.  Support Groups may engage in fund-raising if required, although any direct appeal for money to the Church should be strictly monitored and be agreed by the Trustees.  A representative from each Support Group is welcome to be part of the Missions Management Team.  

5. Individuals in Financial Difficulty

It is recognised that from time to time there will be individuals who find themselves in financial difficulty.  As a Church, we are called to provide appropriate help and support to all in need.  Normally this will be in the form of a one-off gift/loan and/or access to financial counselling or budgeting support.  
As a general rule, NLC will not provide long-term regular loans (to avoid creating dependency), and any form of financial loan should be used only in exceptional circumstances.  Loans by NLC must be unsecured and interest free.  They should be offered only where repayment is known to be possible by a specific date.  
Any loan agreement shall be agreed with the Treasurer and fully documented with a signed loan agreement.

Note: The above relates to Members / regular attenders of NLC, and not to casual callers.  As a general rule, cash gifts to casual callers or vagrants should not be made.  However, gifts of food (from the Food Bank or from local shops) can be given if required.  Other forms of help might be the purchase of travel tickets or an overnight stay (arranged and paid for directly by NLC staff or representative) in local accommodation.
6. Financial Limits and Authority

NLC funds not only relate to the unrestricted Income and expenditure of the General Fund ie items covered or intended to be covered by the budget, but to restricted funds which are not covered by the budget but relate to activities supported by NLC and include a Building Fund, Missions Fund, Fellowship Fund, Food Bank Fund and other restricted funds.
In all cases when unrestricted or restricted funds are being administered it is prudent to be mindful of the extent of any financial liability likely to be placed on NLC particularly where these amounts are of £1,000 or greater. Equally where any such request is made from a supplier or individual which is out of the ordinary or from an unknown source greater care should be taken and advice sought as appropriate from the Trustees.
6.1. Unrestricted Funds - Limits and Authority
In an effort to make transactions transparent, this Financial Policy governs what levels of authorisation are required to spend on items that have and have not been included in the budget.  The chart below outlines the levels of agreement needed for funds to be spent:

	Need Approval of:
	Budget Holder
	Executive
	Trustees
	Church Members

	1 In Budget – less than £1,000
	YES
	NO
	NO
	NO

	2 In Budget – £1,000 to less than £2,000
	YES
	YES
	NO
	NO

	3 In Budget - £2,000 +
	YES
	YES
	YES
	NO

	4 Outside Budget –less than £1,000
	YES
	YES
	NO
	NO

	5 Outside Budget – £1,000 to less than £2,000
	YES
	YES
	YES
	NO

	6 Outside Budget – £2,000 +
	YES
	YES
	YES
	YES


6.2. Restricted Funds – Limits and Authority

The setting up of any new restricted fund requires the express permission of the Trustees. It will be for the Trustees to decide on the limits to which any particular restricted fund may go into deficit. It is accepted that where this is less than £500 authorisation is already given. It is recognised that NLC would become responsible for the income and expenditure for such permitted funds. 

	POLICY APPROVAL:
	EXECUTIVE
	ELDERS (Sections 4 and 5 only)
	TRUSTEES
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